


§! It is important to keep track of administrative and faculty load, especially 
with regard to the Grey and Associates data that are being generated with 
regard to tuition earnings split out by faculty member. 

§! It was decided that rather than amend the bylaws (which contains the 
standing charge), but instead to provide encouragement to the future 
committee to perform their standing charge, and to provide them with the 
working definition (that “administrators” means people without any teaching 
load), that might need to be modified in the future.  It was considered 
important that Faculty Senate Subcommittees not take it upon themselves to 
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2022-2023 MEETINGS 

The Core 39 Committee met on the following dates: 09-20-2022, 11-08-2022, and 03-22-2023.  
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WAYS OF KNOWING: SOCIAL INQUIRY  

Students demonstrate an understanding of individual development, social interaction, and social behavior and employ appropriate 
practices for collecting, analyzing, utilizing, or presenting data relating to social issues.     

 
Criteria Exceeds Expectations Meets Expectations Fails to Meet Expectations 
Identify how individuals 
and/or groups develop, 
interact, and organize.  
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Description of Committee Activities and Work product 

During the 2022-2023 academic year, the Curriculum Committee approved 15 new courses, two 
experimental courses, 60 course modifications, 11 course deletions, five courses with a 
memorandum requiring modifications, and 40 program modifications.   

The committee also approved five new programs: the Indiana College Core Certificate (30 credit 
hours), the Social Services Designee Certificate (1i,(1i,( tedih m tmDh 
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Actions taken by Committee  

 Please see report submitted to Senate on 3/3 

 

Actions 
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VIII.  Results of New Charges (if applicable)  

 

There were three charges for the Economic Benefits Committee: 

 



 

 

Recommendation Summary: Improving Service and Communication About Leave Administration 

Between USI Benefits Staff and Employees 

Charge# 2022_01 

Submitted by Economic Benefits Committee 

Spring 2023 

 

Brief Summary of Charge 

In the charge “Improving Service and Communication About Leave Administration Between USI Benefits 

Staff and Employees” submitted on November 17, 2021, the primary issue highlighted was confusion on 

how leave works and who the primary point of contact is in Human Resources when faculty and staff 

have leave questions. 

 

This particular charge was not shared with the Committee until Fall 2022. 

Work Completed by Committee 

The Economic Benefits Committee reviewed the charge and also spoke with individuals in Human 

Reso



 

 

Recommendation Summary: Investigation of Salary Advance Policy and Prepayment of Health Insurance 
for New Faculty 

Charge# 2021_13 

Submitted by Economic Benefits Committee 

Spring 2023 

 

Brief Summary of Charge 

In the charge “Investigation of Salary Advance Policy and Prepayment of Health Insurance for New 
Faculty” submitted on September 21, 2021, the primary issues highlighted were focused on when 
faculty would receive health insurance coverage and when faculty might be able to begin receiving 
salary compensation. 
 
This particular charge was not shared with the Committee until Fall 2022. 

Work Completed by Committee 

The Economic Benefits Committee spoke with representatives from Human Resources on several 
occasions.  As part of these conversations, the following topics were discussed: 

• Is it possible to change the payroll structure? 
• When and how does health insurance coverage begin? 
• What can be done to determine when the official faculty start date is? 

It was learned that changing the university payroll structure is complex, and changing to a bi-weekly 
payroll process has additional financial costs associated with it.  Thus, at this time, that does not appear 
to be a viable option. 
 
In terms of when health insurance coverage begins, it starts at the beginning of a month.  Therefore, 
faculty will receive health insurance coverage sooner than was initially thought. 
 
Finally, it became clear that an important factor that impacts both when faculty begin to receive 
financial compensation as well as health insurance coverage is the official start date listed on new hire 
contracts.  If the official start date is the first of the month, both faculty pay and faculty health insurance 
coverage issues are able to be resolved. 

Committee Recommendation 

Based on what has been learned by the Economic Benefits Committee, it is recommended that all new 
faculty hire start dates should be at the first of the month.  In most cases, this will be August 1.  This 
solution will: 

• Take care of when new hires will begin to receive compensation,  
• Consider the work that is done by a faculty member to prepare for the start of a new semester, 

and also 
• Gives the new faculty member access to health insurance coverage. 



 

 

 

Recommendation Summary: 



 

 

All three governing bodies note that the sliding scale of athletic fees is problematic for employees.  This 
is most acutely felt by employees that are constituents of the Staff Council.  

• Once athletic fees reach their normal amount of $240.00/semester, any employee taking a 
tuition-free 3-credit course will be required to pay close to 30% of the cost of tuition for a 3-
credit course.  

•  As a result, it is no longer a “tuition-
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summer term). The 20% amount reflects the fact that 3 credits is 20% of a full-time 15 credit course 
load. 
 

2. The three governing bodies recommend that the language associated with fee waivers for university 
employees provide greater clarity on what does and does not constitute a mandatory fee.  In short, 


